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 "You crown the year with Your goodness, and Your 
paths drip with abundance." Ps.65,11 We wish you a 
blessed and happy new year! Thank you for your 
constant support for the Romanian volunteer team. We 
all pray for our successful future in the Romanian Prison 
System. There is a new tendency to no longer allow us 
to work with short-term activities. The responses to our 
requests invoked the full coverage of this need by 
system employees. We only have the opportunity to 

work with accredited long-term programs. So we need more good accredited programs. We have 
great hope that the new program "Freedom in Truth" written 
by Costin Dumitru will be accessible to all of us. Please pray for 
this New Year, may God opens doors and to give goodwill to 
those men who have the power to decide on our behalf. 
 
Viorel wrote regarding Codlea Prison: Since November a 
former volunteer Micah has begun to the meetings, he helps 
me with songs, preaching and testimony. They started to help 
some inmates, with the institution recommendation. They 
send greetings to all of you! 

 
Brother Baboi has already distributed 100 Christmas 
parcels among young people in the Tichilesti Prison. 
Here's the picture of some of the meetings there. We 
try to never miss a chance to challenge others to come 
in the mission with us. Brother Baboi had several 
conversations with different people, he represented 
our ministry at an official meeting. Here is a picture 
from Tulcea, in Avramide House. He discovered a 
brother from the Republic of Moldova, who already 
leads a prison ministry with a good reputation in the 
country. Seeing the 

Berean website, he asked to help him providing Bibles. He actually 
works with the Kay Arthur Bible study method (see Precept 
Ministries International). 
 
Christmas parcels sponsors on the picture. In the middle is my co-fathers-in-law and his pastor. 
 
Oradea volunteer group finished the year 
with very good impressions, despite the 
difficulties in the beginning. We are hoping 
that the institution will appreciate the work 
done by these zealous volunteers. 
Moreover, Toth Zoltan wants to work with 
the weekly frequency. It is good news. We 
will try to take the necessary steps for this 
purpose. 
 
I had discussions with the new volunteer 
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from Craiova Prison. Brother Spatarelu finished the cycle with good results. He wants to continue in 
January. May God bless him! He is a valuable person. 
 
Andras Attila sent a picture from an outstanding event with inmates from TgMures.   

 
In Mioveni we have good results with the group. We also are in the first cycle, and we started to get 
to know the unit's employees. We pray that the Lord bless us. Likewise in MCiuc I had a particularly 
good group, attentive people with a respectful attitude.  

 
With love in Christ, 
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